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NEWS RELEASE:  AUDITOR MILLER ANNOUNCES RE-ELECTION BID

ROBINS, IA – March 23, 2016 – Today, Linn County Auditor Joel D. 
Miller announced he will be seeking the Linn County Democratic 
Party's nomination for County Auditor in the upcoming June 7th 
primary election.

Miller said, “On a weekly basis, I receive unsolicited comments – 
mostly from people I do not know - advising me to continue asking 
questions.   I am asking voters to re-elect me so that I can continue
to ask questions, improve accountability, and improve transparency in
Linn County's government”.

Miller went on to say, “My vision for the Auditor's Office is:  Every
person engaged in local government.  I believe the best way to engage
every person – every customer - is to retain a highly talented team 
of professionals who can 'turn on' the public when the public 
interacts with our office.  I have that team now in place in the 
Auditor's Office”.   

And finally, Miller indicated, “This will be my last run for Auditor.
If re-elected, my most important duty will be to train a successor.  
Whether my successor is hired is up to the voters, but I am going to 
do my part”.

Currently, the Office of Linn County Auditor consists of the Auditor,
15 full-time, and 2 part-time employees.  The Auditor's Office 
administers elections in Linn County, handles voter registrations, 
processes real estate transfers, creates the annual valuation report 
for local governments, and creates the tax lists for property tax 
bills.  In addition, the Office handles payroll and accounts payable 
for the County, manages the Board of Supervisors official records, 
takes the minutes of Board meetings, and publishes the video of the 
Board meetings on YouTube.

The Office of County Auditor was created by the Iowa Legislature in 
1872 from the division of duties formerly assigned to county judges. 



Some of the judges' duties were assigned to the Auditor and some to 
the Board of Supervisors.  Over the years, the Auditor was assigned 
voter registration and elections duties, as well as, just about any 
other duty that did not seem to fit well with the Attorney, Recorder,
Sheriff,  Treasurer, or Board of Supervisors.  The Auditor is an 
independent, autonomous elected official, but subject to the Board 
for appropriations and resources, e.g., office space, headcount, and 
type of employees.  Recently, the Auditor was given the authority to 
audit any county fund or account for compliance with State and 
Federal law.  ###


